

East Tuddenham PC Minutes
7 June 2022

Present - Tom, Chris, John, Lynsay, James, Kathryn
Paul Claussen - District councillor Paul plumber
Members of public - Sarah Mugford.
Apologies - Alex, Sue

Election of vice chair - Lynsay will continue as vice chair. Proposed by Tom
seconded by James.

Minutes accepted and signed.

District councillor reports - Paul Claussen gave a verbal report - items
discussed
levelling up and regeneration bill
5 yr land supply will be scrapped
a focus will be nutrient neutrality - (phosphate and nitrate) in catchment areas,
River Yare and Wensum.
Breckland has launched a mobile food bus on the back of the success of the
food supermarket in Thetford.
Breckland have received 1.3 million - waiting to hear on how they can spend
it.
Breckland held their AGM and Paul gave the council a handout on the
achievements so far.

SM Action - send Paul Claussen the dates for our PC meeting.

Sarah spoke about the Parish Pump and that June and July will be in one
issue.

PC discussed holding a meet and greet in order to for all of the committees to
come together to get to know each other and support the village and invite
members of the public. SM Action -
A working party for the church. Agenda item for next month. KH Action to
email Mark to get the 1 page reference and to put a notice in the Parish
Pump.
Success of the defib training and to offer another session to advertise it to
surrounding villages. SM Action - to look at funding for another defib.
Success of the Jubilee walk and tea and cake.
Chris talked about the village Facebook page - East Tuddenham Community
Page.

Planning matters - none

Finance - all signatories are now in place and KH has received the first bank
statement. SM Action - next agenda item - budgets.
Correspondence - the council received a thank you letter from the village hall
committee to say thanks for our contribution towards the hedge cutting.
Norfolk accident and emergency asking for a donation.

Affordable housing - James met with previous chair, an estate agent was involved but the boundaries got blurred. Authority over affordable housing was given to the parish council. James and John will be meeting with Mr Alston and Clive from Orchard homes on the 21st June. JH Action - forward details on to Paul Claussen.

Updates from councillors -

John - Slabs went down at the community allotments in preparation for the shed.

Tom - talked about possible flower beds at each end of the village, ideas welcome.

Kathryn - Speed signs to go up in the village.

SM Action - can we get grass cutting maps, who is responsible for cutting the verges.

Meeting closed at 9pm